
At a new children's pond in 

Prineville, children catch their first 

rainbow trout. 'While at a Benton 

County hatchery, winter steelhead 

eggs incubate and volunteers rear 

the smolts before releasing them 

into the Alsea River. Projects in 

streams throughout the state restore 

habitat, allowing fish to pass easily 

to spawning grounds. All of this 

thanks to investments by the ODFW 

Fish Restoration & Enhancement 

program (R&E). 

R&E was established by the 

Oregon Legislature in 1989 to 

invigorate the state's commercial 

and recreational fisheries. Since 

then some $60 million - raised 

from recreational fishing license 

fees and commercial salmon fees 

have been invested. 

32 hatcheries raise 50 million+

salmon, steelhead and trout annually 

In response to audit findings in 2015, ODFW began targeting priority projects that 

directly address the deferred maintenance backlog at ODFW facilities. For the 2019-21 

biennium, R&E awarded a bundle grant of $2.0M for facility upkeep, including repairs of 

the fish ladder at Willamette Falls, improving water intakes at hatcheries, and helping 

hatcheries recover from wildfires. 

$1,300,000 
in 2019-2021 to make fishing better 

ODFW focuses on providing consistent and accessible fishing experiences for all 

Oregonians. R&E-funded projects create paved pathways, new docks, fish cleaning 

stations, and restrooms that are ADA-compliant and user-friendly. In Bandon there's a 

new fishing pier on the bay, while Wallowa County received a new fishing park with 

docks and pathways. Volunteers in Jefferson installed parking associated with a new 

boat ramp. 

The R&E Board focuses on tangibly lifting fish populations to benefit anglers or facilitate delisting. Fish habitat, 

screening, passage and monitoring projects all play a role. Here are some examples from 2019-2021: 

Willamette Falls 

Ladder: R&E awarded

$1.4M to repair one of 

the most important 

and highest-priority 

fish passage structures 

in the state. 

Over I 7-miles of habitat improved on 

South Fork Little Butte Creek in Jackson 

County. With $93K in R&E funds, Trout 

Unlimited was able to improve fish habitat 

for Chinook, Coho and Steelhead by 

restoring stream flows and creating an in­

stream water right from an irrigation 

right. 

Invasive Fish Removal: In central 

Oregon, R&E funding allowed 

OSU to provide interns to assist 

ODFW with efforts to remove 

chub from East, Paulina and Lava 

Lakes. Removing chub by trap nets 

makes fishing better by improving 

trout condition, growth rates and 

abundance. 






